
 
 

 

The Update for July 2024 

 

Patient Information Leaflets' accessibility improved for users 
 
The Patient Blood Management patient information leaflet webpage has been 
updated. It has a more intuitive format and new accessible versions of the leaflets 
are being developed to include:    

• Screen reader 
• Audio / video 
• Easy read 
• Translations 
• Printer-friendly 

 
View the Patient Information Leaflets web page 

Andrea Marshall - PBM Development Manager 

 

July update on RCI reports being available from Sp-ICE only, from 1 April 2025 
New toolkit coming soon 
 
We are developing a toolkit to support hospitals through the transition from receiving 
paper reports to accessing them on Sp-ICE only. 

The reports will no longer be distributed by RCI laboratories by 1 April 2025. 

If you have any queries please email reportcessation@nhsbt.nhs.uk 

Please see our our last communication (June) for information about accessing Sp-
ICE. 

Wisdom Musabaike - Assistant Director, Red Cell Immunohaematology 

 

The Update is produced by Hospital Customer Service on behalf of NHS Blood 
and Transplant NHSBT.customerservice@nhsbt.nhs.uk  
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